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The work session of the Village of Arcade (VOA) Board of Trustees, Wyoming County, New York was held on 
Tuesday,  September 30, 2008 at 7:00pm there were: 
 
PRESENT 
Mayor Rich Kosmerl, Deputy Mayor Paul Burkett , Trustee Jim McGarvey, Trustee Brian Burton, Trustee Ken Rule, 
Superintendent of Public Works Larry Kilburn, Clerk/Treasurer Pam Beiersdorf, and Police Chief John Laird 
 
ALSO PRESENT 

Karen Burkett 
 
PLEDGE TO ALLEGIANCE 

Mayor Kosmerl opened the meeting with the Pledge to Allegiance. 
 
PREPARATION OF NORTH STREET INFRASTRUCTURE STUDY REVIEW WORK SESSION 

Mayor Kosmerl reminded the Board to review the North Street Infrastructure Study in preparation for the 
October 14, 2008 work session.  Comments should be submitted to Superintendent of Public Works Kilburn by 
October 8, 2008. 
 
SALE OF SURPLUS AND ABANDONDED PROPERTY 
Deputy Mayor Burkett stated that the sale should be advertised in the paper starting this week and a letter should 
be sent to VOA businesses inviting them to setup a table at the October 18, 2008 sale in the parking lot behind the 
Gray Fox Restaurant. 
 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES SALARIES 
Mayor Kosmerl advised the Board that a Buffalo news station contacted him and inquired about the salaries and 
perks of the VOA Board of Trustees.  Mayor Kosmerl will respond accordingly. 
 
WORK SESSION 

The purpose of the work session was to discuss proposed changed to the zoning local law.  Discussions 
concentrated on sign controls by zoning district, sale of personal property, sale of personal vehicles, bee keeping, 
home occupations, and enforcement. 
 
ADJOURN 
There being no further business to come before the Board the meeting duly adjourned at 9:09pm upon motion by 
Mayor Kosmerl and seconded by Trustee McGarvey. 
 
 
 
                                                                                   
          Clerk/Treasurer 
 


